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M E M O R A N D U M

Amended

TO:

Members of the City Council

FROM:
Council President Gregory B. Anderson



At-Large Group 4

RE:
Special Committee on Electronic Communications 
In accordance with Council Rule 2.103(a), as President of the Jacksonville City Council

I hereby appoint a Special Committee for the review of the City Council’s policy on 

electronic communications. 
BACKGROUND:  Florida’s Government in the Sunshine Act regulates the conduct of public business by two or more members of any collegial body and requires that any substantive communication between board members on an item that already is or could foreseeably come before the body for action must be done in a properly noticed meeting open to the public for which minutes are produced.  The law also prohibits the use of third parties as conduits or intermediaries to convey information from one member to another outside of the sunshine is violation of the law.


Recently the city council debated proposed ordinance 2015-697 and ultimately withdrew the legislation in favor of an updated council policy on Electronic Texts.

CHARGE:
Review and assess council policy regarding electronic communication taking into account potential technology solutions to enhance public records storage.   Make recommendations for any addition, modification, or deletion to the policy or if necessary recommend legislation.


In making your recommendation, consult with of industry experts including members of the Ethics Commission and Carla Miller, ECO Director, as well as other interested parties.

MEMBERS:  Council Member Sam Newby – Chair

Council Member Aaron Bowman

Council Member Anna Lopez Brosche

Council Member Danny Becton

Council Member Garrett Dennis
DEADLINE:
The Special Committee on Electronic Communications is tasked to report its findings and recommendations on the charge set forth above by 05/31/2016.
I appreciate the willingness of the members to devote the necessary attention to this important issue.

GA/lk

cc:  
Council Members/Staff

        
Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary


Jeff Clements, Chief, Research Division


Dana Farris, Chief, legislative Services Division


Rachel Welsh, Information Systems Administrators


Kirk Sherman, Council Auditor
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